
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 3/5/2024 

Department: Light and Power 

 

Hello All, 

 

Since our last report we have responded to another 7 power outages. The major one 

was the snowstorm on the 14th and 15th of February. This snowstorm consisted of a lot 

of heavy wet snow that impacted a lot of our customers. Some of them lost their lights 

more than once during the event which led us to chasing outages for 20 hours 

straight. Even after the event we had a couple days repairing poles and equipment 

to get our service area back to normal. Other outages were a bad transformer at the 

Beehive, a failed cut out on the feeder to Birch ST, a customer service issue on Pine ST 

and another outage on Oak. The good news is that we are closer to the end of storm 

season than we are the beginning. 

 

As always, we have been fielding customer requests and doing line maintenance 

when our crew structure or time allows. 

 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us… 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 


